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Welcome to the May 2022 issue of the Handcross Bowls Club Newsletter.

The new bowls season has started, and matches are now coming thick and fast.
Our low membership is starting to tell, and with some members away on holiday 
or supporting illnesses, our club captain is struggling to name a full team for each 
match.
Already we have had to cut down a match to 3 rinks of Triples, instead of 4 rinks.

We do hope that all Full Members will support our club and sign up to as many 
matches as they can.

Tea Rota
The new Tea Rota is now in full swing, with the list of 
Tea Leads posted on the kitchen wall, and also available 
on our new web site.
We hope that all members will support this small 
contribution to the club, and remember, if you cannot 
support your allocated day, then please try and swap 
with another member.

Public Open Day 
A very good turn out was seen at our public Open Day on 23rd April.
Several visitors attended the event, and although the general turn out was good, that 
has not, as yet, reflected in our membership increasing by any significant amount.
We have decided to have a follow up day on 7th May, mainly to invite some of those 
that visited us before but were undecided as to whether to sign up or not.

First New Member for 2022
Please welcome Tony Popham to the club, as our first but hopefully, not last, new 
member for 2022.
I would ask all current members to assist Tony in any way that they can, and offer him 
any support as necessary to ensure that he enjoys his membership with the club.

Enjoy your bowls in 2022.
Please sign up for as many matches as you can.


